From: Paul J. Swers <paul@swers.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 20, 2010 11:00 PM

To: secretary <secretary@CFTC.gov>

Subject: Regulation of Retail Forex - RIN 3038-AC61

10-001
COMMENT
CL-01335

To Whom It May Concern:

I object to any rule change that will limit my options on how I trade the
forex.

The Regulation of Retail Forex - RIN 3038-ACO61 is just more big government
saying that you know what is best for me. Unless you are going to also trade
for me let me decide for my self what level of risk I want to take.

If you want to do some real good look for ways to limit the conflict of
interest forex brokers have when taking the other side of a trade. Brokers
that trade against their customers are in a position effect the outcome of
the trade in their favor...if you are looking for something to regulate this
is where you should focus your attention!

Thank you.

Paul J. Swers



